Richmond Missouri Kiwanis Meeting
June 28, 2016 Minutes

50-50 drawing passed around.
Brian Bush led the song;  Bruce Taylor led the pledge; and David Miller led the invocation

No Guests.

Jerry McCarter collected fines from:  FG Weary for perfection; JoEllen Dale for birthday; Jill Pence for birthday; Carole Jones for missed meetings; Don Kerin for last one in; Sara Seidel for travel; Rochelle McCalley for phone ringing; David Miller for attending two weeks in a row; Brian Bush for going to Canada; and Ron Brohammer for supporting the Cardinals.

Bill Dooley submitted a report about his trip to Canada for the International Kiwanis Convention.  Copy attached.

Old Business:

Marla Ross is to receive the Star Award at the July 12 meeting.

Ron Brohammer asked for updates for the club brochure.  Give any to McCarter.

New Business:

Golf date is Sept 9, 2016.  Solicit sponsors and players for our fundraiser.

Seeking nominees for the third quarter Star Award.

Brohammer suggested starting a Builders Club at the Middle School.

Program:
Judge Miller presented a program about Ray County Drug Court.  People selected to participate must meet requirements (strict ones) but avoid jail time.  He presented statistics showing success of the program.

Drawing winner:  I missed it.

Respectfully submitted

Sara D. Seidel

Hello, Richmond Kiwanis!
Barb and I headed for the Kiwanis International Convention in Toronto, Ontario, Canada by way of our daughter's home in the Cleveland Area.  We enjoyed the visit, and then headed up to Canada by way of Niagara Falls, Niagara on the Lake, and Hamilton, Ontario, Canada.  We stayed two nights in Hamilton, and enjoyed the Hamilton Military Aviation Museum and it's collection of warbirds.  On Wednesday, we got to Toronto Hilton and checked in, had valet parking and said goodbye to the car until this morning.  We walked or rode the Kiwanis-provided shuttle bus to the Convention Center, a multi-level building built down 8 levels from street level (lots of escalators) and sprawling over a huge footprint of downtown under the CN Tower and next to one of the stadiums.

Toronto is a huge city.  I would compare it with New York City in it's feeling of hugeness.  Loads of things to do / visit / experience.  For example, Barb and I took the ferry from the harbor side to the islands that surround the harbor (and a part of Lake Ontario).  The island we went to has an amusement park for kids (small bumper cars, small roller coaster, carousel from the 1890s, etc.)  There is also a pier to walk out and a beach area.  Kayaking was seen on the lake, as were a lot of sailboats that evening.

We also did take in a Second City Toronto Comedy Club performance on Friday evening.   Funny stuff! (one skit had a monologue about how the Canadians are preparing for the eventuality that we in the USA may have a president that will cause a lot of USA Citizens to seek refuge in Canada.  The Canadians are making preparations to quickly construct a wall from the Bay of Fundy on the Atlantic to the Pacific to keep the refugees out.  The plan also calls for the USA to fund the cost of the wall!!

As to the Convention, we attended several informative workshops, the General Sessions (one had a keynote speaker - Colonel Chris Hadley, Canadian astronaut) and the Business Meeting (Barb and I were both voting delegates).  That meeting lasted 4 hours and we elected Trustees to the KI Board, and officially elected Jane Erickson from the Omaha / Council Bluffs area to be our next KI President!  She is well known to MOARK since she was a main feature of our most recent Mid-Winter Conference.  We attended the Canadian Kiwanis 100th Birthday Celebration in the park, listening to some fantastic music by young school students.  Canada Kiwanis has been holding their National Music Festival for many years, and many young people have participated from all over the country.  Wonderful musicians were featured at each of he General Sessions as well as in the park that afternoon.

Our current MOARK Governor, Don Leupold, was recognized on the main stage for his leadership along with the other Governors throughout the world.  Our MOARK Secretary / Treasurer, Jeff Hartman, was leading MOARK attendees (there were about 32 of us) in understanding the program and the Business items that were going to be voted upon.

Our current MOARK member that is on the International Board of Trustees, Barb Thompson, was recognized for her leadership on the Board.

Our incoming Governor-elect, Roger Jesperson, was in attendance and actively engaged with the program.

It was good to see that MOARK is doing good things and are being led by good people!

The World of Kiwanis was the exhibitor area and had booths filled with many of Kiwanis partners, including Landscape Structures (making our Kiwanis branded playgrounds that they construct for clubs and towns wishing to use their services), The Dictionary Project, Scholastic, See's Candy, and many, many others.

The Kiwanis Store found us purchasing a new shirt or two, pins, etc.  Barb loved to give MOARK pins to people she met.  We now have pins headed to Jamaica, Brussels Belgium, Malaysia and many other Districts in the world of Kiwanis.  She also received may pins and traded for many other pins.

Last night was the Gala Celebration Dinner and Concert featuring great food, fellowship and a concert by the singer Jewell, as well as a dance until 11pm by the dance band "50 Amp Fuse", a dynamic musical group that had the songs from the 80s and 90s forcing everyone to dance.

Toronto was a great experience!  Our room was on the 24th floor; we ate many foods that we just cannot get in Richmond (cheeseburger poutine, beavertail pastry with maple and chocolate frosting, Tim Hortons, street vendor polish sausage and kraut); window shopping in a huge urban center "The Eaton Center" that literally was about a half mile long; street performers; and a MOARK dinner at an Irish Pub with Shepherd's Pie...

Children - Priority One is our Kiwanis program that serves children from Birth to Age 5 (before school begins)

Terrific Kids - is an honor program giving students in elementary schools a boost up by recognizing them for being TERRIFIC!

BUGS Program (Bringing Up Grades in School) is the program that recognizes academic effort of students that are improving their grades.

K-Kids are the service organization for Elementary Schoolers, with many leadership and service projects.

Builder's Clubs are the service organization for Middle / Junior High Schoolers, and provide many leadership opportunities.

Key Club is the world's largest high-school age organization dedicated to serving their communities and developing leaders.

CKI is the Kiwanis for College-aged people that want to continue with their developing of service projects.  They were also attending the Kiwanis International Convention.

Aktion Clubs are the Kiwanis Club for people that are Developmentally Disabled, providing many, many service opportunities within their local communities.

We had a lot of discussion and support for the FORMULA and for the I-PLAN.  More about these will be developed later.

Thank you for reading this...  Kiwanis is a lot more than our local clubs, but they are the heart of Kiwanis!  We truly are a connected organization with thousands of like-minded members - we are all in it to be a help to the kids in our communities and beyond! 

The new Branding efforts of Kiwanis International has several Public Service Announcements developed, websites and Facebook.  They rolled out the Twitter hashtag:   #kidsneedkiwanis  and encouraged all Kiwanians to check this online presence out.  If we are to develop our clubs for the future, we MUST encourage and invite young professionals.  They are extremely engaged with Social Media.  So must we also become engaged with the various media.

For the Kids,

Bill

William Dooley
Lt Gov for Division 3, Region 1, MOARK Kiwanis District
